
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Term 1 | 1 March 2019 | Issue 2  

Dear Beaconsfield PS parents and caregivers 

 

We have had a wonderful day dressed as heroes. Under the theme 

‘not all heroes wear capes’ our students demonstrated a dynamic 

array of costumes and inspirations. There were many parents and 

teachers represented in the costumes. Thank you to all students for 

their gold coin donation. All money raised goes towards the 

Leadership Conference for all our student leaders. 

 

 
 

4 March 

Public Holiday - no school 

 

5 March 

P&C Meeting 

7:30pm staffroom 

 

7 March 

Home reading workshop 

2:30pm staffroom 

 

8 March 

Room 12 Assembly 
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Board information 

 

The first board meeting of 2019 took place on Wednesday, 27 February. It was a positive, 

productive meeting in which the 2019 Budget was approved and there was considerable 

discussion around staffing and student numbers. With one of the strategic focuses of the 

Board being stability and growth of the school, it is pleasing to announce our successes in 

these areas.  

 

 Term 1, 2018 Term 1, 2019 

Percentage of teaching and 

administration staff holding 

permanent positions 

40% 78% 

Student numbers 384 421 

 

Business Plan 

 

Throughout 2018, Beaconsfield PS staff and Board worked to develop a business plan to set 

the strategic direction of the school and establish targets. This provides the school with 

measurable goals which we will be audited against in 2020.  Some of these targets we are 

already well on the path to achieving. Attached to this newsletter is the final, published copy 

of the Business Plan 2018 -2020. Should you have any questions about the plan, I am more 

than happy to discuss with you. 

 

Mobile phones and personal electronic devices 

 

In the rapidly evolving world of technology it is important to keep our children safe and 

ensure responsible usage. It has come to our attention that some watches and other devices 

have cellular capabilities and as such, can be used to send messages or make calls. Should 

you need to contact your child throughout the day, any communication must come through 

either the teacher or front office first. Any mobile phones or personal electronic devices 

brought to school must be handed to either the front office or classroom teacher for 

safekeeping.  We are currently updating our Mobile Phone Policy in order to reflect this.  

 

Momo 

 

We have been informed that some of our students have been exposed to the Momo 

challenge. It involves cyber predators in the guise of "Momo", contacting children through 

applications such as WhatsApp and other social media platforms and instructing them to 

self-harm. If children don’t do as instructed, they are told that Momo will harm them or a 

family member. It’s important to note that new challenges are arising on the internet all the 

time. Children need to be taught the skills to navigate the internet and you can help by 

monitoring online activity and have meaningful conversations with their children about online 

safety. Open dialogues go a long way to combatting such issues. I have included with this 

week’s newsletter an information sheet to assist parents in dealing with this current 

challenge. Please note that this is a UK document. 
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2018 Parent Survey Feedback 

The National School Opinion Survey (NSOS) aims to provide schools with a snapshot of the 

satisfaction levels held by the community’s primary stakeholders. Thank you to the 84 

parents who completed the survey and provided invaluable feedback that allows us to assess 

the school’s strategic direction.  

 

The average scores for the questions in the 2018 parent survey read positively when 

analysed either isolation or in comparison to the results from the same survey in 2016 which 

was completed by 64 parents. Progress was made in all areas compared to the 2016 results, 

a fact that confirms the current programs and initiatives are building have been received 

positively by the parent community. Noteworthy results were: 

 

Question (response value between 1 and 5) 2016 av 2018 av Progress 

This school is well led. 2.8 4.1 +1.3 

This school takes parents’ opinions seriously. 2.8 3.9 +1.1 

I would recommend this school to others. 3.1 4.1 +1.0 

This school has a strong relationship with the local community. 3.1 3.8 +.7 

I am satisfied with the overall standard of education achieved at this school. 3.4 4.0 +.6 

Student behaviour is well managed at this school. 3.5 4.1 +.6 

My child likes being at this school. 3.8 4.4 +.6 

Teachers at this school treat students fairly. 3.7 4.2 +.5 

My child feels safe at this school. 4.0 4.5 +.5 

 

Several recurring comments provided by parents at the end of the survey highlighted the 

need for specific strategies for consideration to further improve the school. These common 

themes have reinforced the purpose behind programs and initiatives that have commenced 

in the school over the last 12 months. The most prevalent of these are: 

 

Theme in Parent Comments Programs and Initiatives Addressing These Areas 

Academic extension/challenge 

program 

Currently working with PEAC Support Team to establish internal Academic 

Extension Program commence Term 2, 2019. 

Leadership of school is very good Aiming to stabilise and consolidate current Administration Team and School 

Board, including new board members to represent younger years. 

Need to fairness and consistency 

from teachers when dealing with 

student behaviour 

The current behaviour system has been thoroughly reviewed and made 

consistent across the school in 2019. Positive Behaviour Support program has 

recommenced which will develop a new system to be implemented from 2020. 

Parking issues The school frequently engages the City of Fremantle to work on delivering 

solutions to the parking problems on Hale and Jenkins St as our numbers 

continue to grow. 

Effective and consistent methods 

of parent-teacher communication  

Transfer from Skoolbag to Connect commenced Week 4 Term 1 2019. The 

platform will first be used as a school noticeboard before classroom teachers 

and eventually students begin sharing classroom events and progress. 

Consistency of quality teaching 

practice across year levels 

Specific improvement agenda outlined in Business and Operational Plans. 2019 

will focus on Spelling and Reading and 2020 will target whole-school writing 

improvement. 

Retention of staff   Percentage of permanent staff increased from 40% to 78% in the last 12 

months. 

 

Thank you to all parents for your valuable feedback and also to Chris John for his thorough 

analysis of the data. 



 

 

Term 1 | 1 March 2019 | Issue 2  

 

 

P&C 

 

The first P&C meeting is Tuesday, 5 March at 7:30pm in the staffroom. It would be great to 

see new faces. Many of the current office bearers, including the President, will be stepping 

down at the AGM. We thank them for their tireless efforts in promoting the interests of the 

school through co-operation between parents, teachers, students and members of the 

general community. We know they are big shoes to fill, but we encourage people to set up 

and continue this fantastic work. 

 

Contact details 

 

The Department of Education is currently transitioning to a new phone system. Please note 

our new number is now 9432 1000. During this transition period, all calls to the old number 

will be automatically transferred through to the new line. 

 

Kirsten Dicker 

Principal 
 

A message from the Chaplain 

 

I am delighted to start at Beaconsfield Primary as your School Chaplain.  The role of the 

chaplain is to assist with the school’s plan for the pastoral needs of the children. Chaplaincy 

is offered as part of the school’s student services team to meet the social and emotional 

needs of children, staff, families and the wider school community. Chaplaincy is about the 

promotion of healthy social connections and emotional wellbeing.  It is about journeying 

through life together; the joys and sorrows, and building stronger communities.  

 

I have been a chaplain for four years and am also at Rossmoyne Primary School.  I am 

married to Jason and we have three daughters. We also have a very mischievous white 

fluffy dog called Bella and an equally cheeky rabbit called Peggy.  We love camping and 

travelling as a family and in my spare time I love to read, watch good movies and try my 

best to dance and sing! I look forward to meeting many families at Beaconsfield Primary 

and being a part of this amazing school by the sea.  

 

Home Reading Parent Workshop 

 

I will be conducting a parent session for parents of students in Years 

One and Two to explain the purpose of home reading and how you 

can help your child with reading.  As reading is our school focus this 

year, it would be great to see a lot of parents attend this session. 

 

When: Thursday 7 March at 2.30 pm    

Where: School Staffroom 

 

Karen Mackin 

Literacy Coordinator 
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IEC Parent Morning Tea 

 

The IEC open day provided an opportunity for new and existing 

parents and carers to view their child’s classroom and learn about 

2019 school processes. 

 

The IEC currently has 17 different languages with a current 

environment of 42 students.  The morning session was attended 

by 35 parents.  It was a wonderful morning and provided 

opportunities for parents to meet. 

 

Andi Hill 

Deputy Principal 

 
   

    

    

 

 

Rottnest News  

Rottnest Campus was thrilled to have five additional 

students joining us to begin the school year! We are 

also looking forward to welcoming another new student 

from Melbourne next week.  

Last weekend, Rottnest Island was buzzing with the 

activity of the annual Swim Thru event in full swing. Two 

of our students were involved in the Champs of the Bay, 

an event which is open to children up to the age of 

fourteen. On Sunday morning, they took part in a 

competitive field of children from all over Perth, in a 300 

metre ocean swim around North Thomson Bay. 

Everyone was very proud of their efforts in completing the distance.  

 

 

   

Buddy Class 

 

Ms S's Year 3 class and Mrs Osborne's Year 5 class are reading to each 

other. This is happening every fortnight after faction assemblies. They are 

both learning to read, listen and get encouraged even if they are scared or 

nervous. They can both learn something new and can learn different 

things. They can even make new friends with the smaller children. 

 

By Oliver C 
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Fathering Project 

 

Don’t forget to register for the Rottnest camp coming up soon.  

 

Places are still available, but please get in quick.  We have 2 nights on Rottnest in the 

campground, from Friday 5 April to Sunday 7 April.  In fact we have the whole campground 

just for us, right next to Pinky’s beach.  $120.00 will get you accommodation, activities, 

breakfasts and dinners.  You will need to provide your own tent and sleeping gear.  We are 

also in the process of getting a great deal with Sealink ferries. 

 

Please email beacydads@gmail.com with your expression of 

interest, and we will send you a link to register. 

 

Gabe Hammond  

 

WIN A FREE TRIP TO ROTTO 

Voluntary Contribution Payment Incentive.  
The financial support of parents is valued and plays a significant role in providing resources 

that contribute to creating educational opportunities for all students to be successful. The 

funds enable the purchase of resources to enhance teaching and learning environment at 

Beaconsfield Primary School.  

 

Thank you to all the families who have already paid the school voluntary contribution of 

$60.00. This year we have introduced a prize incentive to encourage all families to pay the 

fee. The prize is a two adult, same day return trip to Rottnest Island, which can be used in 

conjunction with Sealink’s Summer Special where children aged 4-12 travel free.  

To be eligible for the prize draw, the voluntary contribution must be paid prior to 31 March, 

2019.  

 

mailto:beacydads@gmail.com
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